LEDBURYTOWN COUNCIL

Ledbury Neighbourhood Development Plan – Policy Group Report Meeting held on 1st February 2016, 7pm Town Council Offices

Councillors: Barnes Local Residents: Mr I James

Baker (first part), Mr C Ridler Eager Mr B Stump

Morris Yeoman

Vision

The Vision was reviewed and slightly altered to remove duplication.

Objectives

The Objectives were reviewed with the intent of removing duplication between the policy areas and any that had been superseded by events or which the group felt were no longer required.

Activity post meeting

Subsequent to the meeting, the agreed changes to the vision and objectives were made in the document by Ian James. These were checked by Rob Yeoman who renumbered the objectives and policies for consistency allocating any policies orphaned by the process to a suitable objective. The duplication will be dealt with at a later Policy Group Meeting. Policies were only removed when it was abundantly clear there was no longer a suitable objective. The changed document (with tracked changes) has been circulated back to the group for review and checking on 9th February 2016.

The next step is to consolidate, justify and seek to reduce the rather large number (currently 92) without diluting the intent of the current plan. All this pre-work will be subject to the results of the Vision and Objectives consultation, compliance with the NPPF and Herefordshire Core Strategy and the later Policies consultation.